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MINUTES OF A SPECIAL PUBLIC MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
OF SCHOOL DISTRICT NO 38 (RICHMOND) 

7811 GRANVILLE AVENUE, RICHMOND, BC 

Via Zoom 
ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 10, 2021 

AT 7 P.M. 
 

Present: Chairperson S. Nixon 

 Trustees D. Tablotney 
   N. Goldstein 

   K. Hamaguchi 
   H. Larson 

   R. Lee 

  D. Sargent 
 Superintendent of Schools  S. Robinson 

 Deputy Superintendent  R. Ryan  
 Secretary Treasurer  R. Uyeno  

 Assistant Superintendent  L. Archer 

 Assistant Superintendent  C. Brautigam 
 Executive Director, Human Resources   L. Buchanan 

 Executive Director, Learning Services  J. MacMillan 
 Executive Director, Learning & Business Technologies  R. Laing 

 Director, Communications & Marketing  D. Sadler 

 Director of Instruction – Student Services  R. Steward 
 Executive Assistant, Recording Secretary  C. Cleary 

 

 
The Richmond Board of Education acknowledged and thanked the  

First Peoples of the hən̓q ̓əmin̓əm̓ (hun-ki-meen-um) language group 
 on whose traditional and unceded territories we teach, learn and live. 

 

The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm. 
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secondary program to the third quarter were made with the hope that the health situation 

would improve or remain stable. 

 
 The Superintendent noted that there have 
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3. A parent asked if their child is in TL would they be able to return to school in September 

and have their spot held.  The answer was yes. 

 
4. A question was asked about the $600,000 and how that would be spent.  The    

Superintendent responded that costs are for the 20 FT staff salary and benefits. 

 
5. A parent asked if there have been considerations for a hybrid learning model in 

September.  The Superintendent responded that no final decisions have been made at 
this time regarding September; however, the Ministry of Education has made it clear that 

there will be a full return to 100% in person learning.  The Richmond Board of Education 

will continue to monitor the situation between now and the end of June before any 
decisions are made about programs that will be offered. 

 
6. Will there be a gradual return to school process and extra one on one support?  The 

Superintendent answered that it would be handled on a case by case basis with the 

school principal so that students returning would be given the support they require. 
 

Trustees thanked the Superintendent for the in depth report and had questions and comments 

around the federal funding allocation, and if using the funds for TL would take any support away 
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